HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach August 14, 2022

Announcements

Prayer

Call to Worship

"Holy, Holy, Holy" #2

"Keeper of My Heart"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

Joseph Bryant

Special Music - Choir

"From Everlasting"

Message

Earl Roach

Hymn of Invitation

"Before the Throne of God Above"

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

** In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us.

• Financial statement for July is available on all entrance tables.

The active Deacon body would like to recommend to the church, Abel Miranda & James Vaughan, as active Deacons for a three-year term starting September 1, 2022. Abel & James will replace Mike Bullock & Chuck Robertson, who rotate off. Abel successfully interviewed with the Deacon Ordaining Council on Monday August 8th, and comes unanimously recommended for ordination. James, having been ordained to the Deacon ministry at Gospel Baptist Church in Norlina, NC, will move from an inactive to an active status. The vote on these men will take place next Sunday, August 21st, at the conclusion of the morning worship service. Upon approval by the church, Abel will be ordained on Sunday August 28th.

We will hold a Called Conference at the conclusion of our morning worship on Sunday, August 21st to vote on Officers, Teachers, Committee Members, Annual Budget, and Deacons, for the church year beginning September 1, 2022. A copy of the proposed officers, teachers, committee members, and budget will be provided for those onsite after the service today, or you may find this list on the church website at: www.hopkinschapel.com. Voting will be onsite only next Sunday.

The next Baptists on Mission Region 4 rally is scheduled for Tuesday, August 23rd, at Ridgecrest Baptist Church in Durham. These rallies highlight the variety of opportunities NC Baptists have to be involved in missions across our state, our nation, and around the world. There will be worship, testimonies, videos, and information on mission opportunities. The meal is free, but you must register in advance. To register, go to: www.baptistsonmission.org. The meal is at 5:50 p.m. with the program to run from 6:50-8:30 p.m.

We are in NEED! We need people to come forward and offer your services as a Sunday School Teacher for Children (Ages 7,8 and 9) and someone to sub for the Adult classes in case one of the teachers is absent. Please pray about this! You can do it! Please see Gina if you have any questions! Thanks in advance for helping out!

AWANA Helpers Needed!

We still need 3 more individuals to help with AWANA.

We begin again in September. Please contact Maria Sealey for further information at 919-815-7065 or mariavsealey@hotmail.com.

Dear Church family,

We would like to express how deeply grateful we are for the love offering for Tim's medical expenses. You went over and beyond and every dime will go directly to medical costs. Also, thank you for all the prayers, we can sure feel them. Please continue to keep Tim in prayer during these next several months while he's on another round of chemo.

Tim and Marcia Brannan

Our **NC** Baptist Disaster Relief team has been deployed to Kentucky to assist in recovery efforts following the deadly flooding there.

If you would like to go and serve as a volunteer, go to: www.baptistsonmission.org/kentucky-flooding to sign up. No prior experience is needed.

Summer Sessions for Children: Finding Jesus in the Sea

The summer sessions based on Ocean Animals for children ages 4 -11 are going great. Lessons consist of stories, a puppet show, group discussion, craft, and games.

We need teachers to sign up for August 17, 24, & 31. All materials and lesson plans will be provided (in advance). You will be blessed working with this group of wonderful kids. Thanks so much in advance for volunteering. Please see Gina if you have any questions.

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

August 2022 Ushers:

Mike Bullock and Jimmy Vaughan

Nursery Schedule Today:

Vicky Nessell and Mike Nessell

August 21, 2022:

Susan Pierce and Josie Burk

Weekly Need for 2021/2022 budget

\$5,167.00

Offering August 7, 2022

\$4,058.00

YTD (Overage)

\$17,916.51



